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 Meeting Summary 
 
The Parenting Time Deviation Study Committee (“Study Committee”) of the Georgia 

Commission on Child Support (“Commission”) held this meeting via videoconferencing using 
Zoom.  Executive Program Manager, Elaine Johnson, Staff Attorney, Noelle Lagueux-Alvarez, 
and Program Coordinator, Latoinna Lawrence, served as staff for the meeting. 

 
Kathleen “Katie” Connell, Chair of the Study Committee, was unable to attend this 

meeting due to a litigation emergency and asked Noelle Lagueux-Alvarez to chair the meeting in 
her stead.  Ms. Lagueux-Alvarez called the meeting to order at 12:00 p.m.  Thirteen (13) Study 
Committee members and two (2) guests attended this open meeting.  Study Committee members 
in attendance were: 
 

Adam Gleklen  Johanna Kiehl 
Jill Massey  Mark Rogers 
Carol Walker  Wayne Slear 
Erica Thornton Pat Buonodono 
Byron Cuthbert Sarah Mauldin 
Jamie Rush  Judge Warren Davis 
Charles Spinardi 

 
Noelle Lagueux-Alvarez established that a quorum of the Study Committee members was 

present. Sarah Mauldin moved to approve the minutes of the Study Committee’s October 27, 
2021, meeting as circulated by Elaine Johnson on Wednesday, November 10, 2021, and that 
motion was seconded by Adam Gleklen.  That motion was unanimously approved by voice vote 
with no abstentions. 

 
Study Committee member, Sarah Mauldin, gave an update on the “State Notes” 

compilation she assembled. 
 
Four Study Committee members (Mark Rogers, Carol Walker, Johanna Kiehl, and Pat 

Buonodono) had submitted specific written ideas on how Georgia could handle parenting time in 
child support calculations going forward.  Mark Rogers, Carol Walker, and Johanna Kiehl gave 
a brief overview of their respective ideas, and those ideas were discussed amongst the Study 
Committee.  Pat Buonodono will present her idea at the next Study Committee meeting that is set 
for Friday, December 3, 2021, at noon. This meeting was adjourned at approximately 1:30 p.m. 


